
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
This has certainly been a great year for me, and I hope for you.  Our luncheons continue to be well attended, 
with side trips to the range in May and to the new Sheriff’s Department Museum in September.  Our  
Christmas party was a huge success, thanks to Nancy Gust who coordinated the event.  And I want to thank 
our Treasurer, Kathy Shannon, who continues to do most of the heavy lifting for the club.  I'm grateful for 
all the hard work and dedication of these two, along with Larry Jarvis for the web site and newsletter,  
Bubba Smith and Karlene Doupe with the raffles, and the rest of the officers and board members: Walt 
Horne, Sam Gault, Judy Denton, Clem Meier, Pat O'Neal, Larry Jarvis and Sandy Boyd who perform all the 
little (and large) mundane tasks that come along.  Without these fine folks, we would be missing out on so 
much of the activity that keeps us connected with each other,  the Sheriff’s Department, and the  
organizations and groups we interact with throughout the year.  I also want to thank Peggy and Frank  
Davidson for filling in for Kathy at the Christmas party, checking in members and guests, and selling raffle 
tickets.  
  
I hope to see this enthusiasm continue in the new year.  New officers coming on board will be Richard  
Madrigal as Vice President and John Woodhouse as Board Member.  We will continue to meet on the 
second Wednesday of the month, at the SPOA office on Bercut Drive. 
  
I was glad to see a good turnout for Charles Taverna's funeral on December 12th.  I spoke with Gordon  
Knutson who represents the Sheriff at funerals of retired officers.  He had not received timely notification of 
Charlie's death.  The 711 Club did not have current survivor information for him.  It was through his friends 

that we learned of his wife, Ren and were able to get a phone number for 
her.  If you think your contact information might need to be updated, please 
do so.  We have added Gordon to our email list, and I will be inviting him to 
a luncheon in the near future.  Of course, if he would become a dues paying 
member of 711, he would not need to be invited.  Work on him. 
  
I will close with a wish for a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to you all. 
  
-EE (Earl Evans) 
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1.  Linda O’Connor 

 

2.  Dixon Davey, Pat Keegan, 

 Dave Wacholtz 

 

3.  Ted Daly, Jefferson Henson 

  

4.  David Campbell, Chet Smith, 

 John Woodhouse 

 

6.  James Haynes, Del Primasing 

 

7.  Clinton Boyce 

 

9.  Harry Machen 

 

10.  Shella Finley 

 

11. Clem Meier, Jon Edwards 

 

12. Larry Ortiz 

 

13. Catherine Frederickson 

 

14. Karen Goesch, 

 

 

January Birthdays 

President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Vice President 

Rich Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56@comcast.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Karlene Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Pat O’Neal 

patoneal@711club.org 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Past President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2016 

711 Club Officers 

 

 January in the Line of Duty: 

 

Detective David E. Miller - January 2, 1983  

 Sergeant Richard Deffner - January 21, 1988 

 
15. Jon Bowman 

 

16.  Robbie Waters, Jan Arbuckle 

 

18. Bill Shipp, Linda Porterfield Jones 

 

19. Pat O’Neal 

 

20. Ernie Buda 

 

23. Judy Denton, Glen Vanderford 

 

24.  Juanita Docktor,  Marilyn Siefker 

 

28. Tom Lane 

 

29. Lane Barlow 

 

30. Wayne Fidler, Brian Kennedy 

31. Bill Johnson 
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Meeting  Minutes 

 

 No meeting minutes were recorded at the December meeting and no treasurer’s report read as 

it was the annual Christmas party and dinner. 

 

********************************************************** 

 

 

 

 
    

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Celebrating our 42nd  Annual Football Game 1974-2016 
 

January 9, 2016 42th Annual Crab Feed & Kick Off Dinner 

    

January 30, 2016 42nd Annual Guns & Hoses Football Game 

   PayPal available at www.pigbowl.com 

 
It's that time of year again!  Hope to have your support again this year. 
 
Thank you, 
Sue Paulson 
Guns and Hoses Committee 
 
If you have any questions feel free to call me at (916)206-3006 or email me at paulsons@comcast.net 
 

tel:%28916%29206-3006
mailto:paulsons@comcast.net


Next Meeting -  January 13th, 2016 
SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, January 7th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Merry Christmas 

& 

Happy New Year  

 

To One and All 

From 

The 711 Club 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

